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	POLICY STATEMENT 

The Daycare recognises parents and carers play a fundamental role in and are the child’s primary educators in their child’s development and learning. This is acknowledged as the basis between parents/carers and the Daycare, as ‘when parents and practitioners work together in early years settings, the results have a positive impact on children’s development and learning’ (EYFS Principal into Practice cards May 2008)

The Daycare values parental/ carers involvement and aims to work in close partnership with parents.


	Procedures and Practices 

Details of how to apply for a child to attend the Daycare is detailed on the Octopus Children’s Daycare website, is available during health visitor meetings and are able to pick up an application form from the daycare.
Committee 

The Daycare is a charity run voluntary setting managed by the committee, and the Daycare Manager. The Annual General Meeting (AGM) is open to all parents and carers whose child attends the Daycare. Notice of the AGM will be made by letter to each parents/carer three weeks before it is held. To ensure involvement subsequent meetings are made at a time to include as many different parents and carers as possible.    
Sharing Information 

Parents and carers are invited into the Daycare twice a year to discuss their child’s learning and development, and agree on the child’s next steps with their key worker. During these meetings parents and carers can discuss any concerns. However, key workers, or partner key workers are available at the beginning and end of each session, and there after via phone or e-mail to pass on information, answer questions and listen to concerns. Parents/ carers are also able to contact their child’s keyworker via the tapestry app the on line learning development journal. 
The daycare will also hold open sessions during the year for the parents/ carers to attend with their child. This enables the parent/carer socialise with other parents, their child’s keyworker, look at displays and other activities that the children have been working on.

Other forms of information sharing are:

· The notice board found in the reception area. 
· News letters are sent out to all parents/ carers with details of themes and other information  such as other events, special visitors, and notices of forth coming events. 
· Tapestry shared between home, the Daycare and other settings the child may attend. The child’s key worker, or partner key worker shares information of what children have been doing. With information given back of what children have done at home and in other settings.

· Tapestry, web page and facebook page is used to remind parents and carers of events and closures due to weather conditions and other emergencies.

· Emailing to share information from the Daycare to home and vice versa.

· Liaising with parents/ carers via the website based Early Years information platform Tapestry.  
Tapestry

· Octopus Children’s Daycare now operate Tapestry – an interactive on line learning journal which is updated by Key Workers on a regular basis. Parents are requested to log in via their email addresses and password to access information individual to their child 
· Parents/ carers can also contact key workers via Tapestry either in response to comments made, to upload their own observations or to message them for any reason.  
· Parents can request other relatives to have access to their child only.  No other parent or carer has information shared regarding other children and upon agreeing to use Tapestry, Octopus Daycare request that parents do not share photos on Social Media in case of other children being in the pictures or videos which have been recorded.

· Tapestry is based on the Early Years Foundation Stage and records progress against set goals.

Induction Process
The induction process is designed to ensure children and their families have an understanding of the way in which the Daycare operates, and how their child will be supported in their care, learning and play. This process begins once an application form is completed. The parents/ carers are introduced to their key worker during an open day in the Daycare, which begins the partnership process. For more information see Induction Policy. Details in the Welcome pack explains how to contact the Daycare, and the sort of information parents and carers need to pass onto Daycare practitioners.

Personal information 

Children’s information provided by the parents/carer is reviewed and updated as necessary each term. Any changes in circumstances which may effect the child is encouraged to be given to the key worker, this can be discussed privately in person, written on the tapestry journal, or made via a phone call or email. It is the parents/ carers responsibility to inform daycare of any changes to personal information such as changes in address, phone numbers or medical / dietary needs.  

Informing parents and carers of changes to policy

Where a policy has changed the parent’s/ carers will be notified. The policies are available on the Octopus Children’s Daycare web site and in the reception area of the daycare, these can be viewed at any time. On request parent’s/ carers are able to ask for a copy of any policy.
Working With Other Professionals

Parent’s/ carers will be involved at all stages of their child’s development that may involve other professionals.  This helps towards their child to reach their full potential and development whilst at Octopus Children’s Daycare. 

Permission for sharing information with other professionals is requested on the child’s registration form and parent’s/ carers are also asked at all stages of the process (unless this may put the child at greater risk of harm). 



	Other policies to read in conjunction with this policy 

· Octopus Children Centre Policies and Procedures

· Induction Policy
· Home visit Policy 

· Fees Policy

· Key worker Policy

· Confidentiality Policy 
· Safeguarding Policy

· Octopus Children’s Daycare General Data Protection Regulation Policy




	This policy was adopted at a meeting of Octopus Children’s Daycare Management Committee 



	Signed by the Chairperson on behalf of the Management Committee



	Date of signature

	This Policy will be reviewed in January 2025
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